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THE Centenary Year OF Rotary
August is Membership & Extension Month

Police Officer of the Year Awards

****************************
Special Guest
Commissioner Ken Moroney
President’s Report

****************************
Greetings Fellows,
Another busy week with a President’s meeting on Friday evening at Penrith Panthers.
The meeting was based on an “open forum” with all of the Presidents being able to have a say during the meeting.
Many great ideas came out of this meeting and as time goes on I will be introducing some of those ideas to our Club.
I will have for distribution on Wednesday evening a DG’s newsletter that you will find full to the brim with information and important dates.
I will also have for sale Christmas cards. All of the profit from these cards will go to the Australian Rotary Health Research Fund and at $10 for each pack of 10 cards they are good value.
This Wednesday evening will see our Rotary “Police Officer of the Year Awards”. Brian Johnson, Graham True & Connie Galletta have worked together to make this night a success.
Special guest for the evening will be Police Commissioner, Ken Moroney along with other Police dignitaries. We will appreciate everyone’s support of this function.
I mentioned in my report last week that we have had a few Members not apologising when unable to attend a normal Wednesday meeting. I have spoken to those that this affects and hopefully we will show improvement in this area.
I would like to make it known that if this trend does continue those who do not apologise will be sent an invoice for $25 for the cost of dinner. I truly hope that we do not have to send out any invoices but our Club can no longer continue to cover the costs for those members who fail to apologise.
I have had confirmation that the State Member for Bankstown, Tony Stewart has successfully completed his trek along the Kokoda Trail, raising money for “Youth Off the Streets”. Tony and some others who accompanied him on this trek will be speaking at our Club early in September. We will let you know the date as soon as it is confirmed.
This presentation should not be missed and will be an optional Partners night.
, LET’S CELEBRATE ROTARY,

“MORE NEXT WEEK”,

President Keith.
Congratulations

****************************
Birthdays

12/08/2004
Sal Tosto



Marley Harries
14/08/2004
George Hallworth



Edith Watkins



Eve Dutton
18/08/2004
Allan Petersen

Anniversaries
NIL
Last Week’s Speaker
****************************
Bert Houston introduced Dr. Brian Driver for his talk on ‘Living and Working In Saudi Arabia’. Brian worked in Saudi Arabia from the early 1990’s to 2000. The country is an absolute monarchy and would relate to European monarchies/development in the mid 1400’s. The population is 25 million of which 6 million are expatriate workers. There is no drug problem in the country. A person caught using drugs the first time is jailed to ‘dry out’; the second offence is also jailed to ‘dry-out’. A third offence is sentenced to execution in the Public Square. Executions are carried out in the name of the King to prevent ‘Blood Feuds’ where the eldest of the family of a murder victim is Honour bound to kill the eldest of the murderer’s family and so on it goes for decades. The King has absolute power and so the executions are final with no ongoing feuds. The Royal Family number about 2000 and are allocated 50% to 60% of the country’s GDP according to their royal standing. Only 40% of the GDP is available for the rest of the country. Brian gave a number of examples of life in Saudi Arabia and says he would go back next week if he could. Brian was thanked by Angelo Franco on behalf of the Club.
Last Week’s Meeting

****************************
Guests

Bob Little, Norfolk Island Rotary Club
Jim Findlay, Ashfield Rotary Club

Raffle

The raffle raised $254. (Good work Paul)
1st Prize Bar – Keep It Warm
2nd Prize Ray Wilson - Bottle of Wine
3rd Prize Grahame True – Dinner in two weeks 

Statistics 
Allan Petersen demonstrated Iambic Pentameter to tell us that:-
9 Members still owe Club Dues
10 Apologies

6 Non-Apologies

The sergeant raised $126.25 last week.

Announcements

Club Christmas Party

The Club Xmas Party will be held at the Golf Club on Wednesday 1/12/04.

Prohibited Employment Declaration

Euan Watson handed out prohibited Employment declaration forms to each Member.  The aim is to keep Rotary free of sexual harassment claims in dealing with teenagers up to 18 years of age. Members are free to fill in the forms or not fill in the forms. As we deal with teenagers in our Rotary events, those who opt to not fill in the forms may be excluded from events where such contact occurs.

Qantas BBQ

The Club was asked to provide the BBQ next week but President Keith declined due to other commitments. A second request from Qantas will be considered when details are provided.
Edinburgh Military Tattoo 

Euan Watson announced the availability of limited tickets to the Tattoo for 03/02/05.  Contact Euan Watson.
Secretary’s Announcements
1. Holroyd Rotary Club is hosting a meeting for the Indiana Bound GSE Team at the Fox Hill Golf Club on Monday 27/09/04. Contact Tony for details.
2. Grahame True is having a shoulder operation and will be unavailable for a few days. 

Social Evening to Cirque de Soleil
Steve Taylor announced a night at the Fox Studios to see Cirque de Soleil on Tuesday 19th October for $99 pp.
Social Evening to ‘We Will Rock You’
Steve Taylor announced a night at the Lyric Theatre to see ‘We Will Rock You’ on Thursday 11/11/04
Raffle Prizes
Sal Tosto is running short of raffle prizes and would appreciate any contributions available from our members.

Coming Events
****************************
Social Golf Day

Social Golf Day on Thursday 12th August. Contact Ray Wilson
Charity Dinner/Dance

27th August, Conca d’Ora Riverwood, 6:30pm. On behalf of the Millennium Foundation Westmead for Prostate Cancer Research. See Paul Giammarco.
South Pacific

The State Theatre on Tuesday 7th September. $72 pp. See Steve Taylor

(Not Thurs 7/10/04 as previously advised)

Concord Hospital Charity Golf Day

Concord Golf Club on 2nd October. See Joe Campisi.

John Taylor Memorial District Golf Day

Thursday 14th October. Open to all Rotarians and friends, Contact Ray Wilson.
(Ray is seeking sponsors for this event to ensure a good donation to District.)
Cirque de Soleil
Tuesday 19th October at Fox Studios. $99 pp. See Steve Taylor

Historic Melbourne Cup

Wednesday 20th October at the Golf Club. See Ray McCluskie for details.
Transfer Meeting to Rhodes Waterside
Wednesday 27th October. Partners’ Night with a tour of the development prior to the official opening.
‘We Will Rock You’
Thursday 11/11/04 at the Lyric Theatre. See Steve Taylor
Club Christmas Party
Wednesday 1/12/04.

Carols by Candlelight

Saturday 18th December. Contact Joe Campisi for more details.

District 9690 Conference 

18th – 20th March 2005 at the National Convention Centre Canberra. Contact Conference Chairman Ted Ingall.
4 Star accommodation at the Crown Plaza.

Next Week’s Meeting
Job Talks
Illogical Signs
(From Steve Taylor) 
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